
COMMITTEE OF THE WHOLE - NOVEMBER 3, 2008 

WESTON ROAD AND ROWNTREE DAIRY ROAD 
ADVANCED LEFT TURN PHASE 

Recommendation 

The Commissioner of Engineering and Public Works recommends: 

That this report be received for information purposes. 

Economic Impact 
 
None. 
 
Communications Plan 
 
Engineering Services staff did contact the Region of York regarding this matter as the intersection 
of Weston Road and Rowntree Dairy road is under their jurisdiction. 

Purpose 

To work in conjunction with the Regional Municipality of York to determine if an advanced left turn 
phase is warranted for northbound vehicles on Weston Road turning left to proceed westbound 
on Rowntree Dairy Road. 

Background - Analysis and Options 

At it’s meeting on June 23, 2008, Council directed: 
 

“2.   That the City of Vaughan Engineering Department conduct the necessary 
review, in consultation with the Regional Municipality of York to review the 
possibility of an ‘advanced green signal’ at the intersection of Rowntree Dairy 
Road and Weston Road entering Auto Park Circle.” 

 
The City of Vaughan Engineering Services Department requested the Regional Municipality of 
York to conduct the necessary review at this intersection.  Two left turn studies were completed at 
this intersection on September 16th, 2008 between the peak hour times of 7:30 am to 9:00 am 
and 4:30 pm to 6:00 pm.  Typically, a left turn advanced phase would be considered when 30% or 
more of left turn vehicles fail to perform a left turn movement during the allocated green time.  
Refer to Attachment No. 1. 
 
The results of the studies indicated that all vehicles were able to complete a northbound left turn 
during the allocated green time.  In addition, the Region has noted that the implementation of an 
advanced left turn phase at this location will result in less green time for the heavy through 
movements on Weston Road and will lead to increased congestion on the Weston Road Corridor.  
Refer to the Region of York’s letter, Attachment No. 2. 
 
Relationship to Vaughan Vision 2020 
 
This traffic study is consistent with Vaughan Vision 2008 as to identify and implement innovative 
traffic management alternatives to improve general traffic safety (1.1.3). 
 
This report is consistent with the priorities previously set by Council. 
 



 
Regional Implications 
 
The Region of York has indicated that less green time for the north/south movements on Weston 
Road would lead to increased congestion on the Weston Road Corridor. 

Conclusion 

Based on staff’s review in conjunction with the Regional Municipality of York, an advanced left 
turn phase at the intersection of Weston Road and Rowntree Dairy Road entering Auto Park 
Circle is not warranted.   

Attachments 

1.   Location Map 
2.   Response letter received from the Regional Municipality of York. 
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